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April 4, 2023 
 
 
RE: Stainless Steel Wire Rod from the Republic of Korea: Second Extension of Deadline for 

Final Results of Circumvention Inquiry 
 

TO ALL INTERESTED PARTIES: 
 
On May 18, 2021, North American Stainless (NAS), a domestic producer of stainless steel wire 
rod, requested that the Department of Commerce (Commerce) initiate circumvention inquiry 
pursuant to section 781(c) of the Tariff Act of 1930, as amended (the Act), with respect to the 
antidumping duty order on stainless steel wire rod from the Republic of Korea.1  The final results 
of this circumvention inquiry are currently due by April 11, 2023.2 
 
However, according to 19 CFR 351.302(b), unless expressly precluded by the statute, Commerce 
may, for good cause, extend any time limit.  Commerce has determined that additional time is 
necessary to issue the final results of this circumvention inquiry.  Therefore, in accordance with 
19 CFR 351.302(b), we are extending the deadline for issuing the final results of this 
circumvention inquiry until May 24, 2023. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Aleksandras Nakutis 
Program Manager, Office I 
Enforcement and Compliance 
 

 
1 See NAS’s Letter, “Stainless Steel Wire Rod from the Republic of Korea – Request for Circumvention Ruling 
Pursuant to Section 781(c),” dated May 18, 2021.  
2 See Stainless Steel Wire Rod from the Republic of Korea: Preliminary Negative Determination of Circumvention of 
the Antidumping Order and Postponement of Final Determination, 87 FR 77072 (December 16, 2022) (Preliminary 
Results). 
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